THE STATE OF ARIZONA

GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT

5000 W. CAREFREE HIGHWAY PHOENIX, AZ 85086-5000 (602) 942-3000 • WWW.AZGFD.GOV GOVERNOR
JANET NAPOLITANO
COMMISSIONERS
CHAIRMAN, MICHAEL M. GOLIGHTLY, FLAGSTAFF
WILLIAM H. MCLEAN, GOLD CANYON
BOB HERNBRODE, TUCSON
JENNIFER L. MARTIN, PHOENIX
ROBERT R. WOODHOUSE, ROLL
DIRECTOR
DUANE L. SHROUFE
DEPUTY DIRECTOR
STEVE K. FERRELL



March 17, 2008

The Honorable John McCain United States Senate 241 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510-0303

Re: Uranium Development near Grand Canyon National Park

Dear Senator McCain:

The purpose of this letter it to express concerns regarding the potential impacts to wildlife and wildlife habitats through proposed uranium development on lands in the proximity of Grand Canyon National Park. The areas of greatest concern are those federal lands in the Tusayan Ranger District, Kaibab National Forest, and federal lands in the Kanab Creek Drainage & House Rock Valley managed by the Bureau of Land Management. The Arizona Game and Fish Commission opposes uranium development in the proximity of Grand Canyon National Park, and respectfully requests that the Arizona Congressional Delegation initiate the permanent withdrawal of mining, mineral exploration, and mineral entry from the federal lands noted above.

Sincerely,

William H. McLean Commission Chair

Arizona Game and Fish Commission

Weliam H. M. Lean

Identical Letter to: Arizona Congressional Delegates

cc: Janet Napolitano, Governor of Arizona
Dirk Kempthorne, Secretary of the Interior
Ed Schafer, Secretary of Agriculture
Steve Martin, Superintendent, Grand Canyon National Park
Corbin Newman, Regional Forester, Southwest Region
Elaine Zielinski, Arizona State Director, Bureau of Land Management
Nora Rasure, Forest Supervisor, Coconino National Forest
Michael Williams, Forest Supervisor, Kaibab National Forest